CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

22ND OCTOBER, 2001.

Present:
Councillor Antrobus



M. Brooks, K. Clare, E. Halton and J. Spink

Councillor Mann, J. Edmonds and L. Norris were also in attendance

· Problems with the Salford network had been caused by the increased demand on the use of IT throughout the Authority. The system had now been rectified as a result of staff working over the weekend.

· Congratulations to Dave Rogers and his staff for resolving the problem.

· Thanks to staff in Committee Services and despatch for sending out paper copies

· Paper copies to continue for the next two weeks

· PFI Bid  - Judy reported that further discussions had been held with both of the prospective legal advisors for the PFI Bid and submitted  a report thereon – AGREED that Eversheds be appointed as the legal advisors for the PFI Bid.

· Record of previous meeting:-

· Looking for new dates for e-government and the community

· SPIGIT and SPIGOD advance notice of the meeting to be held on 13th November to be given to Members

· Healthsure – meeting held between the Chief Executive of that body and Alan Westwood and John Spink problems identified in their electronic system and the ability to receive data. Councillor Antrobus concerned that in the event of  a payment being made to a person who had ceased to be a member that the blame did not fall on the City Council.

· Group Repairs Station Road Eccles – deferred until contribution received from the owners of the properties

· Revenue Budget 2000/01 Outturn :-

· Showed an improved position from the provisional figures reported to Cabinet in July, with balances of almost £2.3m and DSO surpluses slightly higher than expected.

· AGREED:-

· A carry forward of £250, 000 of underspendings

· The overspending by Housing Services to be recovered from 2001/02 or later years is not required

· The scheme for the carry forward of underspendings for this year is suspended

· Directorates are requested to report on the outturn figures to their appropriate lead member

· The formal statement of accounts is presented to Cabinet on 30th October, 2001. 

· Capital Outturn 2000/01- submitted for information , statement of position to be submitted to Budget Committee in November.

· 2002/03 Revenue Budget:-

· commitments for savings of just over £1m

· impact on insurance of the events in America on 11th September – AON suggesting an across the board increase of 30% which would cost over £1m – a meeting has been arranged to discuss the matter

· projecting for  a 3% increase in SSA

· Area cost adjustment – we could be a gainer by £1m

· SSA on highways we could loose £700k +

· NRF - £1.7m for this years budget, but no commitment for this amount to be available for the remainder of the life of NRF. Need for a report to Cabinet on linkage between NRF and the Council’s budget strategy

· further discussions to be held with directorates and lead members and Leader and Deputy Leader

· what has happened to decisions previously reached with directorates, have they already implemented them ? – J.S. to raise at Directors meeting

· Customer Services Monthly Update:-

· performance improving steadily 

· recent break-ins have resulted in the loss of hard drives –no confidential information involved

· no demand for extended opening hours i.e. 6-8 p.m. – try again during next years local democracy week 

· SRB5 going very well, trained over 100 so far

·  Customer Service Centres draft plans provided for centres at Swinton and Eccles 

· Pathfinder – received a four star rating for our IEG 

· Finance Monthly Update:-

· Closure of accounts – two months behind schedule

· VAT  Officer happy with our procedures

· Local Information Plan for Social Care – possible additional income towards Social Services IT infrastructure.

· Debtors – level of debt increased at end of September – look at additional resources to get rid of Radius system

· Creditors – marginal increase in the % of invoices paid, need to encourage suppliers to receive payment by BACS. Check the figures re number of invoices inputted per FTE

· Energy savings on target

· Annual audit plan behind schedule

· BVPI’s – some information only available quarterly or yearly

· Further report required on cash collection through Post Offices

· Capital Programme – the following schemes were approved:-

· Refurbishment – Beechfield Estate, Swinton - £483k

· Resurface asphalt walkways - £54k

· Heating replacement Poets Corner Estate, Swinton - £178,260

· Kitchen refurbishment Worsley 11, Blackfriars 7- £326k

· Acquisition of 39 Melbourne Street - £5k

· Community wing extension at Belvedere Early Years Centre - £167,802

· Section 106 agreement Ladywell retaining wall – approved, subject to external funding

· APPROVAL to the following:-

· NNDR write-offs £958,209.75 – 449 cases

· Sundry Debtors  write-offs £38,480.20 – 563 cases

· 2 NNDR Hardship cases refused

· 1 NNDR Hardship case approved – monitor sale of property

